Telephones: Administration Offices, Elliott Street 306 & 374 P.O. Box 44 OPOTIKI

Engineers and Inspectors Offices, King Street 692 & 696

OPOTIKI COUNTY COUNCIL o

OUR REF.:
YOUR REF.:

THE COUNTY CLERK

@ Council Chambers,
Elliott Street, Opotiki,
Bay of Plenty, N.Z.

Ré/1

15th July 1981

Mr M.E. Delamere

Secretary

The Whaokatohea Maori Trust Board
P.0O. Box 207

OPOTIKI

Dear Mr Delamere

You have no need for concern relating to the Snells
Road proposed refuse site area.

A Sub-Committee of Council was appointed to investigate

all possible siting of all potential refuse disposal

areas, and Snells Road area was listed as one of those
having been inspected. The Council adopted ¢ recommendation
of the Committee that they proceed with an application

for water rights to use a refuse site in Woodlands Road

on property owned by Preston Craig.

As a matter of interest, the Medical Officer of Health,
had suggested that the Snells Road area might be
considered as a potential area for refuse disposal.

My Council has not taken this area seriously.

We are well aware of the cemetery on the strip of land

on the northern-side of the Otara River. My maps
indicate that it is almost in line with Church Street.

Yours faithfully

C:L. 5§ggcn
COUNTY CLERK




